Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Wednesday 8th March, 6-7pm, 2017
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

· Welcome and introductions 
· Welcome new members/Practice Health Champions
· Update since last meeting

· iPad in waiting room 
· Secret shopper audit – results and discussion 

· Terms of reference and arranging an outside PPG supporter
· Access plan 

· Progress so far

· Plans for the future – with a specific timeline 
· Reviewing FFTs every month
· Planning adding in another question

· Review child friendly version 
· AOB
· Date of next meeting    
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Wednesday 8th March, 6-7pm, 2017
Minutes
Staff present: Dr D, DW, JN
PPG members: SD, AS, NS, SR, BM, LA, DR,
Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

· Welcome and introductions 
· Welcome new members/Practice Health Champions (PHCs)
Dr D welcomes the new members from the PHC programme and got them quickly up to speed of what our PPG is for and how we want it to differ from being a PHC. The PPG is for “in house” projects and developments, whereas the PHC focussing on “out house” community based projects and developments.
· Update since last meeting

· iPad in waiting room 
The Ipad and wall mounting case has been purchased. The joiner is coming to fit it on the wall on Fri 10th March. The following week is a staff meeting, so DW will do a demo for them so all staff will be trained on it and help patients with issues when the PPG members are not around. 
· Secret shopper audit – results and discussion 

NS and SD kindly did the phone audit over a period of a month. The results showed as expected between 8-8:15am, it was extremely busy and took up to 60 times to redial before getting through on the phones. At other times it seemed all the staff were polite and welcomed the patient and most times got the appointment they requested.  DW explained that there are 3 people in between 8-9am; 2 of them on the phones and the other on the front desk and that we can only have 2 incoming lines at a time. So even with an extra person they won’t be able to ease congestion.
· Terms of reference and arranging an outside PPG supporter

Dr D spoke about the PPG group having their own meetings with a PPG chair and minute taker. Dr D mentioned that she will try and get another PPG member from another group in as a speaker to the next PPG meeting.

· Access plan 

· Progress so far

1. All the PPG members commented that the access plan and agreement has gone very well throughout the year. It was slow steps but we feel we are making steady progress with the group. The group feels that the time taken to get the DBS checks completed were very frustrating. However as these have been completed for all current PPG members, for next year’s plan we can now get them to do patient-patient data gathering and recruitment. SD mentioned that we were signing off a plan which everyone was happy with and not to just tick a box for the practice. 
2. We originally disregarded making material for non-English speaking patients due to the cost of getting documents translated. However LA is from Poland and speaks Polish. A member of the PHC may also speak Punjabi/urdu and seemed keen to help the practice where she could. DW will check what our top 3 main speaking languages are in the practice. 
3. BM pointed out, that we need members on the ground in the waiting area to find out directly what the access issues are and what we need to do to improve them.
4. Dr D said that she roughly saves an hour and half of her time per day from not doing prescription queries and this has freed up her time to engage more with patients and go home earlier!.
5. The majority of members commented that they had no idea of the other clinics which we offer at the surgery. They asked if this could be made into a poster on the wall. Dr D also mentioned a Newcastle practice putting up a sign in reception saying “Hello and Welcome” in their largest ethnicity language. The PPG thought this may be a good idea to have this in several different languages to make the practice feel more welcoming to these foreign patients. DW will print a poster of all our clinics and also look into the various language greetings poster.
6. DW also mentioned that he will reaudit the DNAs (missed appointments) in April looking at Jan-March 17, to see if our DNA rates have decreased from an audit one of our locums had done for us.
· Plans for the future – with a specific timeline 

1. Find out what our top 3 ethnicities are in practice

2. Recruit more PPG members with a further diverse ethnicity range

3. Get members on the ground to gather friends and family results, helping out with the self-care room, helping patients with the new Ipad. 

4. Create an introductory package on duties we wish them to perform on the ground, as well as Dr D and DW to create a plan  of what to do and what training is necessary along with AM and PM block rotas
· Reviewing FFTs every month
· Planning adding in another question

We briefly discussed the FFTs, the number of these completed over the year has remained consistent. All but one over the year would recommend the practice. This does not give us much data so we agreed we need to collect more responses by having people on the ground. 
· Review child friendly version 
SD is creating a child friendly version of the FFT’s and will send it to DW once completed.

AOB
Date of next meeting    
· 2 months time! Tues 9th May 6pm-7pm at Rooley Lane Medical Centre
